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We hope this newsletter finds you well. It has been another busy week of exciting learning experiences for the
children at WBP:

Dear Parents and Carers,

Year 5 Trip to Greenwich Mosque: On Wednesday, our Year 5 children visited
Greenwich Mosque as part of their Religious Education curriculum, focusing on Islam.
The children were warmly welcomed and had the opportunity to learn about the
practices of prayer in the mosque, gaining valuable insights into the Islamic faith. We R |
appreciate the mosque's hospitality and the opportunity it provided for our children i
to broaden their cultural understanding.

Young Voices 2024 at the O2 Arena: A special congratulations to our school choir for
their outstanding performance at the Young Voices 2024 event held at the iconic 02
Arena in Greenwich. The 7,900 strong choir, which included our talented students,
sang their hearts out alongside guest artists and performers, such as MC Grammar
# and the street dance group Urban Strides. It was truly an unforgettable experience for
everyone involved. We extend our heartfelt thanks to Mrs. Mashedar for her
dedication in leading the choir rehearsals throughout the year. The hard work and
commitment certainly paid off!

National Storytelling Week: Next week, we will be celebrating National
Storytelling Week and have an exciting line-up of events planned to inspire every
child to develop a love for reading and writing stories. Please refer to the letter
sent home this week for details on the various activities and how you can get
involved in fostering a passion for storytelling in your child. In particular, children | ==
are invited to wear their pyjamas to school on Monday for our Bedtime Story Day Week
and all parents are invited to join us for our whole school parent reading
morning on Thursday from 8:40-9:10am!
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We appreciate your ongoing support. If you have any questions or queries, please do not hesitate to reach out
to your child's teacher or the school office.

Wishing you all a relaxing weekend.
Best wishes,

Mrs Oldfield and the WBP Team
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At Willow Bank, maths plays an important part of the curriculum. Using concrete maths resources helps
children to visualise and understand the maths which allows them to make sense of what is happening. This
supports them in seeing why and how the procedure has worked. Continue reading to find out how maths
resources support the learning across the school.
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In Magnolia, we have been representing 6, 7, and 8 using
our fingers and tens frames. We have been using our
subsidising skills to identify and build these numbers
quickly! When talking with Adam in our Maths area he
was asked:

'What number have you made?’

‘Seven!'

'How can | tell?'

'This is seven because it is 5 and 2 more.’

In Year 1, the children have been
exploring number lines. Here, the
children counted from 0 to 20
forwards and backwards whilst
labelling and creating their own
number line. The children also
progressed their skills and began
counting in twos when identifying a
number line. Pearl stated “Cubes
helps me see the numbers get bigger
each time and helps me draw my

number line when counting in 2’s.
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In Year 2 we have been learning about money. We have been identifying coins and notes,
making a given amount in different ways and identifying a total amount of coins and notes.
We have enjoyed using money in our lessons to help us to work out the answers.
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“I know what the coins are called now.” - Layla

“It helps me to count the money and find the total.” - Bobby

“Using money in the lessons helps me to make an amount in different ways easier, as | can
move the coins around” - Tiwalade.
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In Year 3, we have been learning about multiplication
and division. We have been using manipulatives to
allow us to visually create the number of groups we
need to make. We have enjoyed using manipulatives
to help us create our equal groups.

‘Using resources allows me to create 4 equal groups of
4 in front of me.” — Maddison

‘The ten’s let me divide my hundreds into smaller
groups’ = Emmanuel.

‘When flexibly partitioning, | have been able to
exchange tens into ones to let me complete my part-
whole model’ - Larissa.

=

This term children in Year 5 are learning how to divide
and multiply large numbers. With the use of
manipulatives and active engagement, the students
developed a strong grasp of these important
concepts. They showed an enthusiasm for learning
and creative methods to problem-solving.
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In Year 4, our children are diving into division using
hands-on manipulatives. They are exploring the
world of dividing three-digit numbers by one-digit,
making math an interactive adventure!

“The concrete resources helped me to partition the 3-
digit number into equal groups and if we had
remainders, it tells us that we can’t divide it into
anymore equal groups.” Veron & Jaidon

“The resources helped me to be more precise when
dividing by a one-digit number.” Raghavi

Children in Year 6 have been using concrete resources
to cement their knowledge of the four operations.

This week, they used unifix cubes to translate abstract
mathematical questions into objects they can
manipulate. They identified the maths with word
problems and then used the manipulatives to help
solve the question.

“Using the unifix helps me with my division. | can
group sets of four together and then work out how
many times it fits into a bigger number.”
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EYFS and KSI Parent Reading Mornin,
Every Thursday from 8:40-9:10am

: All parents and carers welcome!

We are looking for Read with Me volunteers at
Willow Bank! These volunteers will visit our
EYFS, KS1 and KS2 classrooms and listen to our
children read. If you are interested in
volunteering with us for 30 minutes or an hour
each weeR, then please pop into the office to
express your interest and pick up our
application pack.
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Well done to: Our target is over 96%

Magnolia - 86% Yew - 93%

Hornbeam - 89% Redwood - 95%

*Laburnum -96% * Almond - 99%

* Hazel - 97%

Walnut - 93%

Larch - 92% Sycamore - 95%

Well

Chat.

AUl our children are able to write a slip and
post it thought the box, which is checked by
the well-being team.

Each child is given a certain amount of time
to talk to a member of wellbeing. In this
time children are free to talk about what
ever they wish.

This gives each and every child to get that
1:1 time.

Free School Meals for All Primary Aged Children Until
2025

We are delighted to share the news that free school meals

are now available to all primary-aged children until 2025.

This announcement from the Mayor of London, Sadiq

Khan, brings great relief to many families. A letter has been

sent home with more details, so please look out for it.
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SIBLINGS, PARENTS AND CARERS.

The club uses arts and

children

play as a way of
exploring social justice issues,
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carers to stay for the sessions
involved! SN

The Hundreq
TACO! and fa
and other visj;

('.?tub is produced by
cilitated by Ruth Beale
ting artists,

) () THE HUNDRED CLuB
IS FREE TO ATTEND,

gister
Uk Theopyei"

For more in
fo and
y htpsl//TAco.Dr:ﬂ' Ty

Tamily”
‘Hundrsn-c't:: Place, visj¢

SAT 27 JAN, 10-1

MOORINGS
MARK MAKING
WITH CURTIS DONOVAN

Photos of children may be taken for promotional purposes,

if'you o it give consent 1o this please state when booking. ,_ﬁ\

Boots to

be won! -ﬁbruary Half Terrh i

BOYS AND GIRLS
5-13 years
All abilities

£45 per week 12-16 Feb | IOam-3pm

or £15 a day
Please Bring: Packed Lunch, Drinks, Trainers & Shinpads.
* Woodland Academy Rewards include: Certificates, Medals & Trophies.
Trust Discount Coach Qualifications: UEFA and FA Qualified Coaches;
* Sibling discount FA Child Protection; Safeguarding & First Aid Training.

(non trust members)
Friday Funday! Sam Cassell

Morthumberland Heath 07 539 0 I 61 84

Primary School, Little.Achievers@outlook.com
Wheelock Close, Erith, DA8 1JE o littleachievers1 @Iittleathievars_
(Brook Street entrance)

& () HALF-TERM CAMPS

MULTI-SPORTS AT OLD BEXLEY PRIMARY SCHOOL
FOOTBALL AT DANSON SPORTS CLUB

12 FEBRUARY TO 16 FEBRUARY
09:00 TO 16:00 MONDAY TO FRIDAY | OPEN TO BOYS AND GIRLS

RECEPTION TO YEAR 8

FOR MORE INFORMATION, AND TO BOOK, VISIT

www.concept4football.co.uk y n

February Half Term

BOYS AND GIRLS
4-13 years
All abilities

£45 per week 12-16 Feb | 10am-3pm

or £15 a da
Y Please Bring: Packed Lunch, Drinks, Trainers & Shinpads.
* Woodland Academy Rewards Include: Certificates, Medals & Trophies.
Trust Discount Sports include: Basketball; Dodgeball; Handball;
® Sibling discount Motor Skills; Kick Ball; Benchball; Football; Tag Rugby;

Racket Skills; Tennis; Badminton.
(non trust members)

Friday Funday! Sam Cassell

07539 016184

Little.Achievers@outlook.com
o littleachievers1 @liltleathievers_

Limewood Primary School,
2 Sandy Road, Erith,
Kent, DAB 1FJ
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